Chenita Daughtry – Jack and Jill of America
Good Afternoon Moms,


Jack and Jill of America has a proud heritage of providing opportunity for children to grow and develop for the past seventy five years. I have proudly served the Newton Chapter for the past seven years. When Liz Clarke sponsored me for membership everything was brand new to me. But all of you invested in me, which spurred me to jump right in and serve. 


During my tenure with the Newton Chapter I served as Age Group Advisor for five years. I have been consistently committed to the chapter through many service activities. 

I served with Breakfast with Santa and Family Resource. I served as Chair of the Membership Committee, Chair of the Souvenir Journal Committee when I attended the Newton Mother’s Club and Chair of the Eastern Region Conference Evaluation Committee. I also served as Alternate and Delegate at the National Convention in Chicago and the Eastern Region in Bermuda.
Being a great leader does require hard work and commitment but it also requires the ability to interact with and inspire people on a personal level. I am friendly, knowledgeable and hard working. But, I also greet everyone with a smile and I’ve taken the time to meet and get to know each and every member. 

I’m no longer a rookie. I’ve served as Vice President to our current president Cindy for the past two years. During my years in the chapter I have learned much. I have grown in my knowledge and experience. And, I’ve worked hard to ensure that our chapter operates at a level that will make us all proud. Our chapter has had many successes over the years. 
(Here you could briefly mention a couple of specific successes)

But there is still much work to do and I have a vision and goals to help us move forward as a chapter. 

First, I plan to update our policies and procedures so they are clear, concise and reflect the will of the chapter. Secondly, I plan to facilitate all the mothers getting know one another as a chapter as I’ve worked to accomplish for the last seven years. This is of vast importance for several reasons. Not only does it allow our children to come together it also strengthens the ties that bind us together. This will create a sense of community where we embrace and encourage one another and consider each other before ourselves rather than seeing our service as an obligation. 

Seven years ago Liz Clarke sponsored me and asked you to invest in me as a member. I have in turn invested my time and talents consistently in the group. Today I ask you to invest in me once again, but in a greater capacity. Just as Jack and Jill of America is about to celebrate its 75th anniversary in Philadelphia, I ask that you vote for me, Chamita Daughtry, as your new president, to allow me to work to ensure we celebrate another 75 years. 

Thank you

